The Dallas City City Council held its regular meeting on May 23, 2013, at 6:00 p.m. Mayor Higgins
called the meeting to order with the following commissioners present: Esther Newberry, Harold
Northup, Tom Schaefer, and Bob Weese.

Others attending the meeting were Chris Classen.

A motion was made by Weese, and 2™ by Newberry to accept the minutes of the May 9, 2013, meeting.
Newberry, Northup, Schaefer, and Weese AYE.

Chris Classen discussed some bids he has received for a “0” turn riding lawn mower. This will be
discussed more at the next meeting after some more prices are obtained with the municipality discount.

The council members were each given a copy of a tentative appropriations ordinance for their review.
The appropriations ordinance will be acted on at the next meeting.

Discussed the Group Cast messaging system for notifying residents of emergency situations like storms
and other general messages. It was decided to send out a letter to residents regarding the system.

Discussed the Motor Fuel Tax Resolution. A motion was made by Northup, and 2™ by Schaefer to pass
a motor fuel tax resolution for the maintenance of the city streets in the amount of $100,000.00.
Newberry, Northup, Schaefer, and Weese AYE.

A motion was made by Northup, and 2™ by Schaefer to adjourn the meeting. Newberry, Northup,
Schaefer, and Weese AYE.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Stanley K Vorhies, Deputy City Clerk



